
The Grove Homeowners Association 
2020 Candidate Bios 

 
 

Rob Patton       1006 Gravity Hill Rd 
Rob Patton lives in the Gravity Hill section of The Grove and have for eight years 
with his wife, Jean, three boys, Cameron, Grayson and Hayden, and their 
Sheepadoodle, Sully. They love The Grove and the community.  
It is his desire to maintain the integrity of the community, better engage the 
neighbors and continue making The Grove a desired community to live and 
play.  
He is currently the VP of HR for a national mergers and acquisitions company, 
and he feels that he can bring many skills that have made him a successful 
human resource professional to this board position for The Grove. Several 
examples are, the ability to work with many types of people, open and 
transparent communication, and the ability to think outside the box and see a 
larger picture and vision for the community.  
 
 
John Romano   13812 Hawkins Park Rd 
John has served on The Grove Homeowners Association Board for 
approximately 13 years in the past and held the offices of Treasurer, Vice 
President, and President.  He is married with 3 grown children.  His family has 
lived in The Grove for 16 years.  
John retired after 30 years with Mobil Oil Corp. as manager of financial and 
administrative services and was responsible for credit, purchasing, contract 
administration and company leased autos.  
He believes in sound fiscal management and a family friendly environment and 
that all residents of The Grove are represented fairly and equally.   
 
 
 
Cory Whitlow   13700 Biggin Pond Ln 
My family moved to The Grove a little over 5 years ago.  We loved this 
community even before we moved.  Although I have not previously held a board 
seat in any HOA or other political position, I have been heavily involved in our 
community, especially regarding the Grove Pond.  I genuinely care about the 
appearance of our community and want to be involved in any way I can to help.  
There have been a variety of issues and requests which I have worked with 
everyone on the current HOA board to address.  There are several strong 
opinions people share on our local Grove Facebook page which I have listened 
and spoken for on their behalf.  In addition, I help maintain trash removal from 
in and around the pond and surrounding areas.  I would be honored to serve on 
the board for our great community and help make the Grove an even better 
place.  Thank you for your consideration.   


